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Board Meeting

Wednesday 8th October 2014

Abbreviated Minutes
Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      C Harris                  Vice-Chairman

                      J Moore

                      J May   

                      A Donald

                      L Gwyther

 Apologies from R Cooke and N Timms, and J Halfpenny, the manager of the Poppy and Pint .
J Moore reported on what she had done since the last meeting:

· Replied to the bowls Chairman saying that we will renew the lease in due course. 

· Joined N Timms at a meeting on 22 July, with the accountant at Longley’s who is dealing with RSSC, where the accounts were thoroughly explained and perused, and accepted as draft copy to send to the RSSC Board for approval. Whilst there our accountant stated that since 30 September 2013, businesses with below £632,000 turnover and with less than 10 employees can now prepare micro accounts, the accounts we have for this year have been prepared in the usual way as our old accountant Ian Triffit provided for deferred tax provision. However it is only necessary to do that, if you are going to sell the business at the end of the year so we don’t need to show it. After the profit and loss account, there is a recognised gains and losses and we do not need a business review. The board thought that this was a good idea. 

· E-mailed accountant re paying tax. He explained how to pay it 
· Scanned the accounts provided (full and draft), the letter of agreement, and the bill from Longley’s and emailed or took to the RSSC board asking them to approve; the accounts; the letter of agreement payment of Longley’s; payment of Inland Revenue. 

· E-mailed and posted the minutes of the last meeting to the RSSC board.

· Received one query from A Donald regarding the accounts, which was replied to. The board approved of all issues of accounting.

· Arranged a meeting with our Chairman and N Timms where we met and the accounts were signed and dated as per the date last person on the RSSC Board accepted the accounts, the 4th of August 2014. The letter of agreement was also signed. The accounts and letter were then scanned and the originals were taken to Longley’s along with the payment of £360.00 for services rendered. Also received the payslip to pay corporation tax, as it had arrived at Longley’s.

· Whilst at the accountants, Jane Moore asked about them doing the accounts next year, and was told that they would do them for the same price. Mr Longley confirmed he would attend the AGM. 

· Went to the bank and paid the corporation tax of £1,087.60

· Emailed all shareholders with email address to inform them of the AGM.

· Printed off invites for the AGM, for shareholders without emails, wrote out the envelopes, posted as many as possible by hand, and mailed the rest. Whilst doing so, found out 3 shareholders had moved, two of the new addresses were found but one was not.

· A copy of the bank statement was produced 

· A few letters regarding the selling of shares had been received.

· One of our shareholders who wanted to sell his share had written a letter on 27 September. He was clearly confused over how to sell shares. Initially he had written to Longley’s regarding selling his share, and they had given him J Moore’s phone number and she informed him how to proceed and why exactly. He then wrote the letter in question. But in the mean time his share has been sold to an existing shareholder and his share had been sold and the RSSC Board had approved the sale and all that was need was the stock transfer form to be returned. In the light of the seller no longer being a shareholder, it was decided to not answer his correspondence criticising our procedures. 

Our Chairman asked J Moore if she had a statement of the loan account that Longley’s had requested, as she had not she agreed to look into it. 

J Moore had spoken to James Halfpenny, saying that we wanted details of the proposed wall that the Poppy and Pint wish to have built, and asked him if he would care to join our next (this) board meeting. He said that he didn’t have the particulars of the wall yet, and would like to attend our meeting. A few weeks later on, on being reminded of the meeting, he’d apologised saying he unfortunately was unable to attend.  On being asked regarding the wall situation J Moore was told that nothing was happening until December.

 J May bought up the untidy garden outside the Poppy and Pint, she had emailed J Moore regarding this, who had spoken to J Halfpenny about it, and he just agreed that it was a bit untidy. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding renewing the bowls club lease, and it was decided that we needed all of the RSSC Board members to be present to make a decision on the new lease, and that a meeting should be arranged, if possible, before the Bowls Club have their meeting on the 23rd of October so that L Gwyther may report the RSSCs decision to their members.

L Gwyther reported that he had the particulars regarding Bowls Club membership. There are 71 bowls members of which 58 are RSSC shareholders. This number represents about a quarter of the total number of RSSC shareholders. Of the 58 shareholders, 43 pay the full membership of £65 a year, and 15 pay a social membership of £5 yearly. Lionel continued saying that basically the Bowls Club pay £3,900 for the green keeper and the subs are £2,870, which means they are operating under acute financial pressures. It was agreed to discuss this in more detail.
Our Chairman stated that a shareholder had asked if he could pass his share onto his wife (who is not a current shareholder). He continued saying that J Moore and he thought that this was not allowed, but decided to ask the RSSC Board for confirmation. This was thoroughly discussed and the answer was that no, he could not do this. It was decided to send him an email stating that he cannot give his shares to his wife, or any other current non-shareholder, and that the only time that he would be able to do this would be via his will. 

Since the last meeting, five shares had come up for sale and there are potentially two more in the pipeline. These shares been bought and sold and all the relevant forms had been completed and returned. And the board have been informed of this by email or phone.

Our chairman Phil Morris asked if everyone on the RSSC Board was happy being informed of sales of shares and approving of the sale via email (as long as the sales process had been correctly followed and was formally proposed / seconded at the next RSSC Board meeting. All agreed on this. .

J Moore had e-mailed our website provider, to say that the website still has the old registered address, and does not say under construction, then after received a reply, phoned him to arrange a meeting. This took place on 14 August, between our Chairman, J Moore, D Roffesoft and his assistant Clair. The website had been changed to Wordpress and we were given a demonstration and tuition on how to edit our web pages. 

Since then, our chairman has worked on it, moving items around, putting various items in and taking some out, and generally giving our website a much needed update. He asked J Moore to summarise all the minutes from 12 October 2011 to present, which she did and these were now on the site. He added that he had now uploaded the accounts, notes of previous meetings and the articles of association. The Board were asked to look at the website and email with anything else that they thought wanted to be included.

J Moore informed the Board that she had queried the invoice originally sent by their webmaster, which led to a refund of £50+vat. The final cost to RSSC of the website redevelopment was therefore £300+vat =£360 and payment was made on 25 September 2014.

Our chairman stated that whilst he was doing all the alterations to the website, J Moore was unable to see all of the changes because her computer is ancient. Our chairman recommended the RSSC purchases a laptop to use for our business so all information would be safe and up to date. This was thought to be essential and it was agreed to give J Moore a budget of £400 to buy a suitable piece of equipment, an external hard drive was also essential, and a further £100 was allocated. 
J Moore asked how many copies of abbreviated accounts were needed for the AGM, and if copies of the minutes of the last AGM were also needed. It was agreed that six copies of each would do, as if more were needed they could be posted out after the meeting.  At the meeting a notice is to be placed on the door informing shareholders of the current board members

The date of the next Board meeting will be arranged.

At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.28 pm.


